April 15, 2011

Philip Smith-Hanes

County Administrative Officer

Humboldt County

825 Fifth Street

Eureka, CA  95501

Dear Mr. Smith-Hanes:

Pursuant to my rights under the California Public Records Act (Government Code Section 6250 et seq.), I ask to obtain a copy of the following, which I understand to be held by your agency:


-- Any email correspondence sent to or received by members of the Humboldt County Board of Supervisors from or to the following individuals over the past twelve months:

            1. Robin P. ("Rob") Arkley II

            2. Shirley Fuller

            3. Randy Gans

            4. Lee Ulansey

            5. William S. ("Bill") Pierson

            6. Jennifer Kalt

            7. Scott Greacen

            8. Elizabeth Conner


-- Any email correspondence sent to or received by employees of the Humboldt County Community Development Services, Planning Division from or to the individuals listed above over the same period.

I ask to receive electronic copies of the records in question whenever feasible.

I ask for a determination on this request within 10 days of your receipt of it, and an even prompter reply if you can make that determination without having to review the records in question.

If you determine that some but not all of the information is exempt from disclosure and that you intend to withhold it, I ask that you redact it for the time being and make the rest available as requested.

In any event, please provide a signed notification citing the legal authorities on which you rely if you determine that any or all of the information is exempt and will not be disclosed.

If I can provide any clarification that will help expedite your attention to my request, please contact me at (provide phone or fax number, pager number, etc.). I ask that you notify me of any duplication costs exceeding $25 before you duplicate the records so that I may decide which records I want copied.

I am sending a copy of this letter to your legal advisor to help encourage a speedy determination, and I would likewise be happy to discuss my request with her at any time.

Thank you for your time and attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Hank Sims

Lost Coast Communications

hank@khum.com

(707) 786-5104

cc: 
Supervisor Mark Lovelace


Supervisor Clif Clendenen


Supervisor Jimmy Smith


Supervisor Virginia Bass


Supervisor Ryan Sundberg


Community Development Services Director Kirk Girard


County Counsel Wendy Chaitin

